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May 20/2021 
Michael Kyler 
Planning Forester, BC Timber Sales
Okanagan Columbia Timber Sales Office
Michael.Kyler@gov.bc.ca
RE:  Referral Response – File 18046-30/BCTS FSP 771
Mr. Kyler;

The referral for File 18046-30/BCTS FSP 771 was received by the District of Peachland and referred to our Healthy Watersheds Committee for review and comment.  These comments were brought forward to the District of Peachland Council for approval and discussion during a regular meeting on May 11, 2021.  Please find the comments noted below.

The District of Peachland opposes the preparation and development of a new road in our watershed for the following reasons: 

· The road is intended to provide access for further timber harvesting in our watershed.  The District of Peachland (by Council resolution) has previously requested of the Ministry of Forest, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development (FLNRORD) that all forestry activities pause until such time as a comprehensive watershed assessment has been conducted, which to this point, has not been completed.  A copy of this request via letter to then-Minister Donaldson, dated June 26/2019, has been attached as an appending document.
· The District has significant concerns regarding the cumulative effects of harvesting, combined with droughts, fires, climate change and the extreme weather events linked to climate change, and the negative effects these activities have on the water quality and quantity of flow in our watershed.

· Although a Watershed Assessment was prepared in 2018 at the behest of the Forestry Licensees (Watershed Assessment of Proposed Forest Development within the Peachland Creek Community Watershed -- The Scherer Report), we have seen no evidence that there has been any consideration given to the recommendations noted within the report.
· As per the Forest Practices Code Community Watershed Guidebook, the maximum equivalent clear-cut area (ECA) should not exceed 30 percent of the watershed. The Scherer report notes the basin values for the Peachland Creek watershed all approach or exceed this threshold (assuming all proposed blocks harvested during the time of the report).

As per a secondary request from Council, please note that this correspondence has also been copied to the Honorable Katrine Conroy, Minister of Forests, Lands, Natural Resource Operations and Rural Development.  
Sincerely, 
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Shawn Grundy

Director of Operations
cc. Katrine Conroy – Minister responsible for FLNRORD
Phone:  250.767.2647


Fax:  250.767.3433


Website:  www.peachland.ca
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The Corporation of the District of Peachland









